
FALL LEAVES 

REGULATIONS 

 

One, Two and Three Family Properties – During the period from October 15 through 

December 15, leaves may be placed at the edge of a property, next to the curb for 

collection by the Village of Tarrytown Department of Public Works.  Leaves are not to be 

placed in the street.  As an alternate, leaves may be bagged or delivered to the Organic 

Waste Transfer Station, subject to the regulations included herein.  During the period 

from December 16 through October 14, leaves shall be bagged.  The Superintendent of 

Public Works may expand the period when leaves will be collected at curbside based 

upon specific weather conditions during that leaf season. 

 

Residential Properties larger than three family, cooperatives, condominiums, apartment 

buildings and commercial properties shall either bag the leaves and deliver the bags to the 

Organic Waste Transfer Station or deliver the leaves unbagged for deposit in the Organic 

Waste Transfer Station off of Tower Hill Road.  Leaves at these properties shall not be 

placed next to the curb.  If the leaves are placed next to the curb, the leaves will not be 

collected by the Village. 

 

The Organic Waste Transfer Station shall be available for the deposit of leaves from 

October 15 through December 15.  The Superintendent of Public Works may expand the 

period that the Organic Waste Transfer Station is open for the deposit of leaves 

depending upon the weather during that particular leaf season.   

 

The Organic Waste Transfer Station shall be open from 7:30 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. and 1:30 

p.m. to 3:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.  Should a resident, property owner or Green 

Industry Contractors registered with the Village of Tarrytown need to deposit leaves at 

the Organic Waste Transfer Station at time other than those noted herein, a specific 

request shall be submitted to the Superintendent of Public Works or his/her designee and 

should there be a staff member available, the Organic Waste Transfer Station may be 

opened for the special deposit of leaves.  The resident, property owner or Green Industry 

Contractor shall be responsible for payment of the time required for the staff member to 

service the special deposit request. 

 

The Village will be assigning a Department of Public Works staff person to be present at 

all times that the Organic Waste Transfer Station is open to accept fall leaves.  That DPW 

staff person has the right to reject a load should that load contain materials unacceptable 

for deposit at the Organic Waste Transfer Station. 

 

The Organic Waste Transfer Station shall not be open for deposit of any other materials 

or outside of the dates established by the Village for the deposit of fall leaves. 

 

  


